

Minute-A-Month



Dr. Joe M. Boyd Evangelist/Founder 1917 - 2009





Update is a monthly letter sent to the friends and supporters of Mt. Salem Revival Grounds.

February 9, 2021

Dear Friends and Supporters:

<u>JOIN US THIS SUMMER FOR A "MYSTERY MOUNTAIN" THEME CAMP WEEK</u> - Our staff at Mt. Salem is excited about this year's 2021 theme. The theme verse is, "the mystery which hath been hid from ages . . . is made manifest to his saints" (Col. 1:26). You will enjoy exciting games and activities, along with solving mysteries in the mountains with clues to find hidden treasures. Preaching services are held in the old fashioned Joe Boyd Tabernacle. Here your young people will enjoy crazy times, congregational singing, special music and preaching by some of America's outstanding men of God.

YOUR SAFETY IS MT. SALEM'S TOP PRIORITY - Our staff is working closely with our local health department and abiding by the CDC Guidelines for the state of West Virginia. Your well being and safety is our top priority.

EARLY BIRD SPECIAL - We have extended the "Early Bird" Registration to February 20, 2021. Pastors and their families attend free to the first four churches (who register a minimum of 20 campers), or for every ten registered campers one counselor comes free. Send \$20.00 and save \$10.00 per camper. Your registration must be post-marked by February 20, 2021. Starting February 21 - March 31 registration is \$30.00. I trust that you, your family, and/or your church will make plans NOW to attend a week of camp. For more information about registering, phone our office at 304-873-2315.

Nehemiah Work Weeks at Mt. Salem Revival Grounds. Work Week I is April 19 - 23, our guest speakers are Pastor Dennis Morrello of Huntington, WV, and Pastor Leonard Ludwick of Clarksburg, WV. Work Week II is May 10 - 14, our guest speakers are Pastor Tom Fry of Frederick, MD, and Evangelist Larry Gibbs of Westminster, MD. There are many projects we will be working on such as: replacing the second half of the decency pool wall, completing the reconstruction of the ballfield bleachers, mowing, weed eating, tree removal, and excavating. Those with skilled labor, bring your tools to help us with electric, carpentry, roofing, plumbing, landscaping, painting, and paint and body work. Bring a crew, a friend, or just yourself. Lodging and meals are free. If you are planning to attend, please phone our office at 304-873-2315 so that we can make ready for your arrival.

Because He lives

Dr. Randy E. Taylor Evangelist/President

NEHEMIAH WORK WEEK\$ Highlights of 2020



Morning devotion with Pastor McGee



Relocated bleachers - will be installing walkway and stairs



Enlarged ballfield with 80 tri-axle loads of dirt



Rebuilding gun range sign



New metal roof on Cary Cabin



Workers at boys' dormitories



New metal roof on "Joe Boyd" boys' dormitory



1/2 of the pool decency wall replaced on entrance & right side of wall



Dr. Randy Taylor introducing testimony by Bill Rall



Special singing by Pastor McGee, Tim Davenport and John Elwood



Altar time



Guest Speakers: Pastor Joshua Carlisle & Dr. Gary Biggs



ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

Minute-A-Month **Update** P.O. Box 186 West Union, WV 26456